Carroll County Fiscal Court
Minutes
August 8, 2017

The regular meeting of the Carroll County Fiscal Court was held on August 8, 2017. Members present
were Judge/Executive Bobby Lee Westrick, Magistrate Bowling, Magistrate Kerry Graham and
Magistrate Mark Bates. Judge Westrick called the meeting to order at 9:00a.m., observing a moment of
silence for our servicemen and women.

Approve Minutes

Magistrate Bates made a motion to approve the minutes of the July 25, 2017 meeting. Magistrate
Bowling 2". Allin favor. Motion carries.

4 ayes 0 nays

Invoice Approval

Magistrate Bowling made a motion to approve the attached budget transfers. Magistrate Graham 2nd.
All in favor. Motion carries.

4 ayes 0 nays

Three Rivers District Health Department- Tax Rates

Michelle Wilburn presented the court with the Resolution of Carroll County Board of Health establishing
Public Health Tax Rate in the year of 2017, for Carroll County Public Health Taxing District. Michelle
reported that nothing has changed in the resolution; the year has just been updated.

(see attached document)

Sheriff's Office

Sheriff Philip Marshall presented the court with a request to change the internet in the sheriff's office
due to the service they have now not working. Magistrate Bates instructed the Sheriff to ask the other
offices what they have and to see what would work best and what would be the cheapest. The Sheriff
then requested that the Sheriff’s office be able to look into a different phone system for the office.
County Attorney Nick Marsh informed the Sheriff that all county phones in the offices are all under one
company. County Judge instructed the sheriff to look into the different internet services that are
available and report back to the court at the next Fiscal Court Meeting.

Solid Waste- Bid Opening

One bid was entered in for the waste disposal bid. Rumpke bid 30 cents a load. There was a 1.8%
increase across the board for the year.

Magistrate Bowling made a motion to accept the Rumpke bid. Magistrate Graham 2™. All in favor.
Motion carries.

4 ayes 0 nays
Vehicle Bid Opening
There was only one bid entered for the new Sheriff vehicle. The bid was entered by Kinman Chevrolet.
The bid was a total of $36,911.78 for the vehicle but that did not include the cost of making it equipped
to run as a sheriff's vehicle. The court advised the Sheriff to look over the specs and make sure it is what
he is looking for and if so they he may accept the bid if the Sheriff sees fit. If not the sheriff may reject
the bid and rebid the entire bid.

Ed Webb- Preventative Maintenance

Ed Webb informed the court that it was time to schedule for the preventative maintenance on the
power load systems and stretchers.

Magistrate Graham made a motion to schedule preventative maintenance on the power loads and
stretchers. Magistrate Bates 2™, All in favor. Motion carries.

4 ayes 0 nays
Debbie Skirvin
Debbie Skirvin presented the court with an update on the cats in the county. Alone Debbie’s financial
costs have tripled since her last appearance in court due to fixing problems with the cats in the county.
Debbie is requesting help from the county with expenses and even maybe a place to store the cats.
County Attorney Nick Marsh reminds Debbie that the county cannot give money to a private citizen.
Judge Westrick encouraged Debbie to get in contact with Lisa Hartman the Carroll County Animal



Director about getting some type of certification that may help her in the long run. The court committed
to helping find some help for Debbie that would be beneficial to the cats in the county.

Parks & Rec Report
JP Dale presented the court with:
e Yellow Jackets practice has begun
e Flag football begin August 20"
e Football field at the County Park is coming along
e End of Year party will be held September 2 the time is to be decided
e Thanks to Brad Kindoll and Family for the donation and support. Brad was always involved with
parks & rec and always willing to lend a hand.
Fiscal Court also thanks Brad Kindoll and Family for the donation and support.
¢ Judge Westrick asked where JP was on bleachers for the field at the county park?

o Nothing yet, talking to local companies as well as outside companies to see what prices
and things are.

Road Report
s Stafford Ridge should be done by today
e Shouid be going to Vance next, hopefully get it done before school starts.
e Mowing riverview
¢ Ford Rd needs to be trimmed for buses
e Greens Bottom needs to be mowed back
e Parking lot at AOC has not been started
e Spoke to Laman and Laman has requested an extension
e Working on Highland between 8" and 9" st

County Judge Comments
e Ribbon Cutting for the new JCTC campus is on August 9™ at 2pm
e Vietnam Moving Wall will be in town September 7"-11"

Magistrate Bates made a motion to read the resolution on modifying base par for county employees.
Magistrate Graham 2", All in favor. Motion carries.
4 ayes 0 nays

Magistrate Bates made a motion to accept the resolution. Magistrate Bowling 2", All in favor. Motion
carries.
4 ayes 0 nays
e the 2017-18 budget does not include the raises.
e The court has been working on the raises since they came into office
¢ No action on the sheriff vehicle bid was taken today

County Attorney Comments
* There have been some issues with the EMS staff so a meeting has been set with AMR to help
cover with shortages until Ed Webb can build up his staff again. This will be at no cost to the
county. This will help with employees over time. Ed Webb will still need to look into a nurse

riding with the EMT that way they have someone to help with the patient when they are short
staffed.
Magistrate Comments
Bowling- no comments
Graham- talked to Johnny about culverts and he is going to try and get some of that cut for the county.
Bates- there is a scheduling conflict with the September 11" Fiscal Court Meeting.
Judge Westrick asks what would work best for everyone and the court came to the conclusion
that instead of the meeting being at 9am they would move the time to 5pm

Executive Session
Magistrate Bates made the motion to enter into executive session for personnel/litigation. Motion Dyes.

Sheriff Philip Marshall asked for $3,000.00 from the court to be able to accept the Kinman bid.
Magistrate Bates encouraged the Sheriff to go back and look at his budget due to the new pay raises
may impact his budget more than he realizes.

The bid will have to be rebid due to already tabling it


















